Leeds and Broomfield C of E Primary School



Many Hands Build a House, Many Hearts Make a School (Matthew 7:24-27: The Wise and Foolish Builders) Resilience, Curiosity, Honesty, Respect, Empathy NEWSLETTER 12—Friday 1st December 2023









1st December message is the message of Peace. We have been spreading messages of Peace around the world. Who can you spread Peace to?

We have had lots of visitors in this week to look at teaching and learning across the school. Started the week with a learning walk of UBW (Understanding Beliefs Worldviews) completed by myself. Then on Wednesday Miss Masters, head of school from Ulcombe who leads Maths and a school governor visited all classes, finally finishing with a visit from our school improvement officer today. The adults and pupils have been working exceptionally hard and should be very proud of themselves.

Some messages that have been shared from these visits

'There is some really positive maths teaching going on. I have told Badgers class that they can email me (using the teacher's email) any maths questions they have. George has already sent me one 'What happens after cubed numbers' I LOVE IT!!! I have answered him and set him a challenge.'

'Children's depth of learning within UBW is amazing. The deep thinking and links between faiths and non faiths is great. Great examples of I wonder questions - I wonder how you think the world was created? What does Baptism look like in other faiths? How can we help the world?'

"The deep thinking from the children is evident in their verbal responses to questions asked by adults. Children are included in a positive manner and staff think outside of the box to ensure that all are included."

I will be at the Residential trip next week from Monday to Wednesday. This is taking place for all Aspire Y5/6 pupils at Bowles in Tunbridge wells. I lead the trip for Aspire. Mrs Coleman will be on the gate in the morning and afternoon Monday and Tuesday and Mrs Butterfield on Wednesday. I will still be in contact with the school and accessing my emails.







Road Crossing Patrol Vacancy

If you are interested please go to the information on the link below

: https://recruitmenthub.solutions/members/modules/job/detail.php? record=9269



Attendance reminder

We have just completed our three week check. Many of the children's attendance have increased. A massive thank you to the children and the adults in making this happen.





If your child cannot be at school please do contact the of-Attendance Matters fice via phone or email to let us know. It is important that we know where children are at all times. This is part of our safeguarding systems that we have in place.

This week's whole school attendance is: 92%

Last week's whole school attendance was: 88.8%

PROUD awards

After speaking to pupils and staff we wanted to build children's self esteem and confidence in themselves. Each pupil needs to work to get a badge for each letter of the word PROUD.

- P Pleasure in work
- R Respect in work
- O Organised in work
- U Unique in work
- D Distinction

Each class has a different colour badge to collect. The children can put these on their bags or on their school jumpers.



This week's PROUD winners are: Mabel, Emma, Alexandra, Sophia H, Amos and Oliver L



A massive well done!





Christian Vision and Values

Hedgehogs—Percy

Foxes— Sophia M

Squirrels— Harry

Badgers - Alfie B





Hedgehogs— Teddy W

Foxes—Lillie-Anne

Squirrels— Leo K

Badgers— George J

PE days

Hedgehogs - Monday and Tuesday

Foxes— Tuesday and Thursday

Squirrels - Tuesday and Thursday

Badgers - Tuesday and Wednesday



Children must come into school in active wear on these days with black trainers. Children can wear active uniform everyday as that is our main uniform. On these days NO ear-rings can be worn. If your child cannot take them out please remove before they come to school on that day. On other days studs are acceptable at school but NO hoops due to health and safety.

Thank you to all those that are dropping off prompt at 8:30am and leaving the car park so that the 8:45 drop off have space in the car park. The gate does close at 8:50am. Please continue to be considerate of each other and patient in the car park.



Future Dates:

13th December—Badger class going to sing at Ledian Gardens

13th December—Nativity—Hedgehogs and Foxes

13th December—Christmas Fair

14th December—Christmas Lunch and wear a Christmas jumper

14th December—last day of Term 2

15th December—Inset Day

2nd January—Term 3 starts—children return to school

All Parents / Carers are welcome to join us at the church on a Friday at 8:50 for celebration worship. The Year R children who we feel are ready are now joining the whole school for Worship. Please speak to Mrs Butterfield to find out. We would love to see as many parents as possible on a Friday morning for worship.



